
From: Mark Boswell <mmb74bos@comcast.net>  
Sent: Thursday, August 9, 2018 6:48 PM 
To: Fox Blackhorn <fox.blackhorn@pdc.wa.gov> 
Subject: Guidance needed on PDC Case Number 38727 
Importance: High 
 
Fox, 
 
My name is Mark Boswell.  I am running for State Representative Pos 2 in the 31st 
Legislative District. 
 
This contact with you is because of PDC Case Number 38727.  There are three items 
listed in the complaint.  I am including the answer to the third item below.  I 
tried to input my F1 electronically, but the system wouldn't take it.  So I 
contacted a responsible person in the department and sent file by email.  The 
email below is the confirmation of receipt.  
 
Later that day, as I was preparing the C1, my wife and I got word that our son 
was in the emergency ward at Harborview Medical Center in Seattle.  He had been 
severely injured in a five car accident that afternoon on the Aurora Ave 
Bridge.  He was the most injured of all those involved, had been cut out of his 
car unconscious and transported to Harborview.  He has been home with us since 
then, recovering from his numerous injuries including a severe concussion.  To 
say the least, that has been my priority. His ongoing recovery is slow.  
 
I have two friends helping me with the campaign.  The one that volunteered to be 
the treasurer has never had anything to do with politics before, but is highly 
capable.  He said he thought he could learn ORCA and took the online classes.  We 
found out later, from someone with significant ORCA experience, that the ORCA 
documentation online is incomplete and out of date.  It appears that ORCA also 
downloads a virus (malware?).  Because of my home situation, I wasn't able to be 
responsive in assisting my treasurer with the problems.  Some of the information 
I had received and gave to him, like my filing number, didn't work.  
 
Once my son was past the point where my wife and I felt one of us always needed 
to be around to help him I have been able to get the campaign moving forward 
again.  My treasurer has been able to work around some of the ORCA software 
documentation errors.  Apparently though, until we can provide the correct 
candidate filing number, the system will not take the C1. 
 
The included email should eliminate item 3 of PDC Case Number 38727.  I would 
like to know how best to proceed, and was looking for some help and/or guidance. 
Please give me a call at 253-709-1290. 
 
Thanks 
 
Mark Boswell 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: no-reply@pdc.wa.gov [mailto:no-reply@pdc.wa.gov]  
Sent: Friday, June 01, 2018 2:01 PM 
To: mmb74bos@comcast.net 
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Subject: PDC Financial Affairs Report 
 
This confirms that your F1 for filer id BOSWM  092 has been successfully received 
and filed. Your report confirmation number is 100832661. 
 


